
MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF FORT EDWARD PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON 

MONDAY, JANUARY 25, 2021 VIA ZOOM COMMENCING AT 10:25 A.M. 

 

Supervisor Losaw opened the public hearing at 10:29 a.m. 

 

PRESENT: Supervisor Losaw 

          Councilwoman Mullen 

          Councilman Middleton 

                     Councilman Fisher  ABSENT: Councilman Mercier 

 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Brian Brockway 

 

The following notice was published in The Post Star on January 18, 2021: 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, the Town Board of the Town of Fort Edward will hold a 

public hearing on Monday, January 25th via ZOOM at 10:25 a.m. for the purpose of hearing 

comments regarding the consideration of the proposed Local Law prohibiting nighttime parking 

on town roads during certain snow events. 

 At the Public Hearing anyone who wishes to comment will be heard. 

 

Brian Brockway: Parry St. was loaded with cars during the last snowfall. 

Supervisor Losaw: Did you leave notes on cars? 

Brian Brockway: Not yet but now that we had the public hearing we are going to start, we will 

give everyone a fair shot. 

Supervisor Losaw: Maybe we should put a reminder ad in the paper each year. 

Councilman Middleton: Have Aimee do up a letter for the residents of Parry & Olive St. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: NONE 

MOTION by Councilman Fisher, Seconded by Councilwoman Mullen to close the public 

hearing at 10:35 a.m. ALL AYES 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

Brian Brockway: I haven’t heard anything on the pick-up but I do know it should be $1,500.00 

less with the County. The amount for the plow truck is $238,878 and that is the box, plow and 

warranty. Bonding will be cheaper and it’s a stainless body instead of painted. In 2013 we paid 

$233,000.00 



Councilman Middleton: The stainless box should last a couple trucks. 

 

Councilman Middleton: Have you heard anything at the County about where the solar is going? 

I heard it was going to the Tee-Bird. 

 

Supervisor Losaw: I have only heard about the one in the Patterson Road area. 

 

Councilman Middleton: Any news on the one that is going on the landfill? Weren’t they 

supposed to pay the Town so much per year and don’t we have a contract with them? 

 

Brian Brockway: There was a surveyor there about a month or so ago. 

 

Supervisor Losaw: I will reach out to Andrea about it. 

 

Brian Brockway: I would like to get the Board’s permission to order the plow truck seeing as 

build out is a year away. 

 

MOTION by Councilman Fisher, Seconded by Councilwoman Mullen to authorize Brian 

Brockway to order the 2022 Plow Truck ALL AYES 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

 

MOTION by Councilman Fisher, Seconded by Councilwoman Mullen to adjourn the meeting at 

10:42am ALL AYES 

 

 

Dated: January 29, 2021  ________________________________________ 

     Aimee Mahoney, Town Clerk 

 

 


